
HC  Office Hours: 

Monday—Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.   

315 Douglas Avenue East, Regina, SK  S4N 1H7;  Phone:  306-757-1325                     

www.holycrossregina.ca   Email: hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Contact the office                                         
@ 306-757-1325 for Bap-
tism, 1st Eucharist, Confirma-
tion, Reconciliation, Marriage,      
Funerals, and other concerns. 

 
FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER           BULLETIN #24   May 18, 2025 

PARISH STAFF TEAM 

Fr. Carlos Jimenez 
Pastor 

pastor@holycrossregina.ca   

Deacon Martin Kondzielewski 
 Office & Pastoral Assistant 

hc.office@holycrossregina.ca 

Rita Gareau  
bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net 

Jacob Antony 
Caretaker 

  

Masses  

Sat.   5:00 pm 

Sun. 9:00 am 

Tues. 7:00 pm 

Wed.    9:00 am 

Thur.    9:00 am          

Fri.       9:00 am 

Page 2: Calendar Raffle Winner,  
Prayer Intentions, Parishioners’         
Corner, Knights Korner.                                              
Page 3: CWL, Golf Tournament,           
Pro-Life.                                                        
Page 4: Finance & Parish Council 
members.                                                               
Pages 5-6: News Around the                
Archdiocese.                                                    
Pages 7-8: Clerical moves. 

We acknowledge that Holy Cross  
Parish is located on Treaty 4 Territo-
ry, the traditional homeland of the 
Nêhiyawak (Cree), Nahkawé 
(Saulteaux) and Nakota and home-
land of the Métis Nation, Dakota and  

Lakota.  

 FIFTH SUNDAY OF EASTER 

Acts 14: 21b-27   /   Revelation 21: 1-5a    /   John 13: 1,31-33a,34-35++ 

mailto:bookkeeper.holycross@sasktel.net


What’s Happening at Holy Cross   

KNIGHTS KORNER 
37 Years of Service to Holy Cross 

1988—2025 

CALENDAR RAFFLE WINNER 
 

For May 11, 2025—Irene Wald 
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PARISHIONERS’ CORNER 

  MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY10-18, 2025 
Sat. May 17 For the repose of the souls of Alma & Ted Dizy, offered by the family. 

Sun. May 18 For blessings on Joan Stulbery (90th birthday), from Dan, Shirley & family. 

Tues. May 20 For the repose of the soul of Andy Preiner, offered by Joyce Kent. 

Wed.  May 21 For the repose of the soul of Rose Marie Fachet. 

Thurs. May 22 For the repose of the soul of Shirley Schaeffer, offered by Joyce Kent. 

Fri. May 23 For the repose of the soul of Andy Preiner, offered by Liz Maticka. 

Sat. May 24 For the repose of the soul of Ed Schroeder, offered by Joyce Kent. 

Sun. May 25 For the re;pose of the soul of Andy Preiner, offered by Bob & Helen Herauf. 

 Parishioners celebrating birthdays this week are:  
Dorothy Bresciani and Joan Stulberg on Tuesday, May 
20; and Pat Most on Thursday, the 22nd.  Happy          
birthday, all!  Congratulations, too, to Lynn & Gerry            
Heymen who are celebrating their 66th wedding           
anniversary on Friday, the 23rd. 

 May the Lord bless you and keep you!  The Lord 
let his face shine upon you, and be gracious to you!  
The Lord look upon you kindly and give you peace.  

 June is the month when everything winds down for 
the summer—people are off to the cottage, away on       
vacation, or just taking a break from schedules.  Early 
June is a case in point—June 3 is CWL windup supper, 
June 7 is the Knights windup supper, and June 8 is the 
Golf Tournament.  For the first two we are celebrating a 
busy and successful year; for the latter we are               
consolidating and celebrating 25 years of successful 
fundraising for Holy Cross.  We hope many of you will 
come out to golf or, if not, come for the buffet and do a 
little reminiscing.   

 Who is talented at decorating a hall for this 25th  
anniversary?  If you answered, “I am,” give Joyce a call at 
306-789-1983 or see her in the Gerein Centre after Mass 
on Sunday morning.  Along with prizes and silent auction 
items we’d like to have a festive atmosphere.  All ideas 
(especially inexpensive ones) are welcome. 

.   Please let us know about any parishioner news so 
we can pass it on to others for prayers in need or in            
celebration.  Contact Martin at 306-347-0929 or                  
pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca OR Joyce Murphy 
at 306-789-1983 or byapple@sasktel.net. 

SUPPORT FOR HOLY CROSS     
GOLF TOURNAMENT 

 Our Council is pleased to be a sponsor of the 
putting contest in the upcoming Holy Cross Golf 
Tournament on June 8, 2025.  It is important for the 
Knights of Columbus to support this worthy cause in 
our Parish. All Knights are encouraged to                 
participate either through golfing or volunteering 
where needed. 

K OF C 2025 FOOTBALL ROUGHRIDERS POOL 
 Our Council is once again proud to be                
participating in this very important fundraiser for the 
Knights of Columbus, Regina Chapter. The sale of 
the Football Pool tickets allows our Council to       
financially support the following key charities: Camp 
Monahan, Santa Maria Senior Citizens Home, K of 
C Indoor Games, Special Olympics and Holy Cross 
Parish. 
 There is a limited number of tickets available 
from Dave Wollbaum in person or by calling him at 
306-949-2366. 
 Council members who have tickets for               
purchase or purchased them are reminded that all 
sold tickets, with funds, need to be turned into Dave 
by May 30, 2025. 
 
MAY EVENTS 
Tuesday, May 20

th
 – CUF Exemplification            

Ceremony (incl. mass), 7:00 PM, Holy Cross Parish 

JUNE EVENTS 
Wednesday, June 4

th
 – K of C Chapter Meeting & 

Supper, 6:00 PM at St. Basil’s Church 
Saturday, June 7

th
 – Council Year-end Supper & 

Social, 6:30 PM (after 5:00 PM mass), in the Gerein 
Centre.  

THINK ABOUT IT… 

A day without sunshine is like, well, night.  

I wonder how much deeper the ocean would be without 

sponges.  

When the chips are down the buffalo is empty. 

I started out with nothing, and I still have most of it.  

mailto:pastoral.assistant@holycrossregina.ca
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 CWL NEWS 
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 Next month will be our windup meeting before the 
summer break - June 3 at 5:30 pm with a supper      
catered by Madira from St. Mary’s.  Help will be needed 
around 4:30 pm for set-up.  Just a reminder to advise 
Loretta by May 23 if you will be attending.   

 We will still be collecting muffins for the month of 
June for Sacred Heart School.  

 

Other Events: 

 June 1 & 2—CWL Provincial Meeting in Weyburn 

 Sunday, June 29—9 am mass CWL is responsi-
ble for ministries on the 5th Sunday. 

 Please consider joining our membership as we 
continue our charitable ministry and service to our   
community.   We meet the first Tuesday of the months 
of October – December and February – June.    

Belgium lawmakers are weighing a controversial             
amendment to the country's euthanasia law that would 
allow patients diagnosed with dementia to be euthanized, 
provided they signed a "Declaration of intent" while still 
mentally competent.  The law would extend euthanasia to 
those who are no longer capable of expressing consent. 

 Critics of the proposed amendment have raised 
ethical and medical concerns.  "What is particularly 
shocking for many is how people with dementia are           
degraded."  Dementia thus becomes the bogeyman of a 
society that previously defined autonomy and cognitive 
performance as the essence of human existence.  If this 
bill passes, Belgium will be the second country in the 
world to legalize euthanasia of people with dementia.
  

 ( Source:  Christian Daily/Belgium considers euthanasia law expan-
sion to include dementia patients/Chris Eyte/May 5/2025) 

Note, the province of Quebec also has this 
amendment on the table.  The door to euthanasia contin-
ues to open wider and wider.  Who will be deemed, next, 
to be worthy of euthanasia? 

PRO-LIFE NEWS 
    

 June 8 is fast approaching.  There will be a golf 
committee member in the Gerein Centre each             
weekend to accept your entries.  If you are unable to 
golf, join us for the buffet and chance to win door  
prizes.  This is the major fundraiser for Holy Cross.  

All assistance and participation is welcome and                
appreciated. 

 Ask your friends and neighbors to join us.  We’re 
praying for sunshine and success. 
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PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL 

Chair – Patrick McGinn 

Vice-Chair – Brigitte Leibel 

Secretary – Lori Garchinski 

Finance Chair – Gerard Woynarski 

 

COMMITTEES 

Liturgy Chair – Connie Todd 

Fundraising co-chairs – Wayne Rutten, Patrick McGinn 

Hospitality co-chairs – Marie Lebersback & Susan Leier 

Members at large – Jan Genert, Elise Paquin, Cathleen Devraj 

Personnel – Ron Adams 

Social Action – Rita Gareau 

 

 

FINANCE COUNCIL 

Chair – Gerard Woynarski 

Condo Rep – Peter Bresciani 

Secretary – 

Building & Grounds – Wayne Rutten, Gerard Woynarski, Garry Kraushaar 

Pastor – Fr Carlos Jimenez 

PC Chair – Patrick McGinn 

Collection Counters – Mike & Sherry Andruschak 

 

 

ORGANIZATION REPRESENTATIVES 

CWL Rep – Loretta Jelinski 

K of C – Len Jelinski 



Leadership Camp 2025 

 Each year the Office of Youth and Young Adult  
Ministry of the Archdiocese of Regina invites young           
people interested in growing in faith, community and their 
ability to be leaders to come together for an amazing 
camp experience. This year's theme is "Celebrate!". 
There are dates for young adults, (Aug. 9 & 10) for older 
teens in grades 10-12 (Aug. 10-13) and younger teens in 
grades 7-9 (Aug. 14-16). 

 The camp is held at Glen Harbour Kids Camp about 
40 minutes from Regina. Check the poster or email        
oyyam@archregina.sk.ca for more info. Registration can 
be found at www.bit.ly/oyyam-camp 
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Stewardship Bulletin Bits 

“I give you a new commandment: love one another.  
As I have loved you, so you also should love one an-
other."  (John 13:34) 

“As I have loved you,” this is the hard part – Jesus’s love 
is unconditional; our love usually comes with strings     
attached.  It is easy to love someone when they love you 
back.  But it takes mercy and compassion to love           
someone when you feel unappreciated, feel used or feel 
like your opinion doesn’t matter.  It takes courage and the 
grace of God to “love my neighbour” when they may be 
someone you don’t like, someone you don’t know, or 
someone that doesn’t look like you.    

Junk in the Trunk Sale  
 At Our Lady of Peace Church, 425 Broad St. 
North, May 31st, 2025, from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m.  Book yur space: outside $25.00, indoors $30.00 by 
calling Betty at 306 545-3402.   

 Come also to enjoy Concession, 50/50, and          
Raffle.  Sponsored by 55+ Group. Proceeds towards the 
needs of the Parish. 

 RAMA PILGRIMAGE 

 Everyone is invited to join us for all or part of the 
7th annual Saint Philomena Walking Pilgrimage. This 
pilgrimage is sponsored by the Archdiocese of Regina 
and will start on August 11th in Yorkton and finish on 
August 14th at Rama.  

 This is a guided pilgrimage with rest stops, meals, 
support vehicles, and a trailer carrying tents and sleep-
ing gear to each overnight stop. Even taking a small 
part in a walking pilgrimage would an excellent way to 
celebrate this special year – Pilgrims of Hope – Jubilee 
2025! For more information see our website at               
stphilomena.ca or phone 306 728 5525. 

Protect Patients and Providers: Support MAiD  
Safeguards 

 Over 50 healthcare professionals, advocacy 
groups, and the Christian Medical and Dental Associa-
tion (CMDA) have proposed new legislation to the       
Minister of Health to strengthen protections around 
Medical Assistance in Dying (MAiD). 

Add Your Voice: Take two minutes to write a letter 
to the Government of Saskatchewan. No login or  
password needed! Visit: www.bit.ly/2025Sask 

Help Build Support: Host a letter-writing station or 
share posters, announcements and info cards. Find 
resources at: www.bit.ly/42GXyFp  

A GIANT SALE with LOCAL VENDORS!  

 Handcrafted goods, rummage treasures,           
home-based businesses, books, jewellry, fine            
dishware, baking, clothing, at Holy Rosary Cathedral, 
Saturday, May 31, 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. (corner of Cameron 
Street and 13th Avenue). Free entrance.  Raffle!  All 
are welcome!" 

mailto:oyyam@archregina.sk.ca
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Speak Up for Patients and Healthcare Providers 

 Medical Assistance in Dying (MAiD) is now the fifth 
leading cause of death in Canada, but many are choosing 
it due to feelings of loneliness, fear, or being a burden, not 
physical pain. At the same time, healthcare workers are 
being pressured to participate in MAiD, even when it goes 
against their beliefs. 

We are calling on the Saskatchewan government to make 
two key changes: 

  Do not offer MAiD unless the patient asks for it. 

 Allow healthcare providers to opt out without fear of 
punishment 

 Join us in advocating for compassionate care. Send 
a letter digitally to the Minister of Health. It takes just a few 
minutes, with no passwords required! Visit 
www.bit.ly/2025Sask 
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